COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

EMAIL VIA WEBSITE: walberg house gov

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, **BC** 20515-2205

May 2, 2025

The Honorable Tom Cole Chair Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515 The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Service Line Replacement and Water System Improvements Project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Jonesville, located at 265 E Chicago Street, Jonesville, MI 49250. The funding used to would be used to replace lead and galvanized service lines for approximately 290 homes and replace the Evans St water main.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because businesses, families, and aging residents depend on safe drinking water.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Tim Walberg

Member of Congress